
I received Max's old document and nothing from DMV on the new Scope.

From: Johnson, Elaine
To: Doerring, Lora Lee <Doerring_LoraLee@scdps.state.sc.us>

Adams, Marcia S. <Adams_MarciaS@scdps.state.sc.us>
Young, Max H. <Young_MaxH@scdps.state.sc.us>

CC: McWhorter, Laurence S. <McWhorter_LaurenceS@scdps.state.sc.us>
Amos, Anna J. <Amos_AnnaJ@scdps.state.sc.us>

Date: 2/27/2001 11:21:50 AM
Subject: RE: TR-310 Data Entry

-----Original Message-----
From: Doerring, Lora Lee
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2001 8:40 AM
To: Adams, Marcia S.; Johnson, Elaine; Young, Max H.
Cc: McWhorter, Laurence S.; Amos, Anna J.
Subject: TR-310 Data Entry

Where are we on this? I know DMV was going to try to work on the backlog while the new screens were being 
implemented and Elaine was waiting on a scope of work so we could do an emergency RFP to see what our outside 
options were. Can someone tell me if we're still as far behind in entering this data as we were in our meeting or if the 
scope of work is finalized? Our federal funding for STP is at risk and Colonel Amos has a gun you know.
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